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Photo: Pauline Tanner 
“Pauline Tanner Day” a day to celebrate her life and service to the community will be held at the Village Offices on Park Avenue, Lacona on Sunday, December 7th at 2 PM. The community is invited to stop by and share fond memories with Pauline. We want to make this a FUN day for Pauline. Cake and punch will be served. Please mark your calendars! Pauline will be 98 years young on November 25th. 

Pauline (Smith)Tanner has lived in the Village of Lacona for the past 70 years, and in the same house on Harwood Drive for 69 years. She was born on Main Street, Sandy Creek in what was later known as the Gray Squirrel, next door to what is today the Gas Mart/Sandy Creek Diner. She remembers looking out the window and seeing soldiers camping on this site during World War I on their way to Pine Camp, today Fort Drum. In the history archive photo collection there is a photo of the soldiers camping there and travelling horseback to Pine Camp. She also remembers her mother warning her not to get close to the gypsies that travelled through the village because they would take her with them. The photo archive contains a postcard that someone has written on making note of the travelling gypsies.
Pauline loves her community and is and was active in community affairs. Today she exercises at the Health Center in Pulaski, plays bridge with her friends weekly and has lunch often with the girls at the History Center. 
Pauline re-organized and became the first President of the Coterie Club; 

has been a member of the Sandy Creek Baptist Church for over many years; 

is a Past Matron of the Lake Ontario Chapter Eastern Star; Treasurer of the Northern Federation of Women’s Club and a charter member of Women in Business; a member of Oswego County Red Cross and organized a fund raiser for polio in the 1950’s. Pauline was part of a championship bowling team at the local BPE (Blount Parker Employees) and a member of the golf league at the Elms Golf Course, a volunteer at the local food pantry and at the Sandy Creek Central School Elementary Library.
Pauline and Frederick “Tommy” Tanner raised two children; today she has seven grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Pauline and her husband owned and operated the TCG business from 1962, when they became sole owners until “Tommy” retired in 1977 when their son John took over. 
December 7,1941:
Japanese aircraft launch a surprise attack on American naval forces at Pearl Harbor, Hawaii. United States: 8 American battleships, 3 Cruisers and 3 Destroyers destroyed; 2,403 killed, 876 wounded, 966 missing. Twenty-one ships of the U.S. Pacific Fleet were sunk or damaged; however, American technological skill raised and repaired all but three of these ships at Pearl Harbor. 
A hurried dispatch from the ranking United States naval officer in Pearl Harbor to all major navy commands and fleet units provided the first official word of the attack at the ill-prepared Pearl Harbor base. It said simply: AIR RAID ON PEARL HARBOR …THIS IS NOT DRILL. 
The Imperial Government of Japan declared war on Britain, Canada, Australia and the United States.
President Franklin Roosevelt, addressing a joint session of Congress, called December 7 "a date which will live in infamy", declaring war against Japan.

Dogs were a big part of the war effort and “PAL” a three and a half year old Belgian Shepherd owned by Dr. J. Frederick Huntington was sent from this area to be inducted into the Army. He was sent to a training post in one of the largest shipments of dogs sent from Syracuse. PAL is listed on the Honor Roll that stood in the park by the library which included the names of some veterans who served in World War II.   
The 5th Annual Sandy Creek Youth Tree Decorating: These community minded youth groups work hard decorating trees for local families to enjoy during the upcoming holiday season. The Christmas trees have been decorated and we ask that the community stop by the town hall November 17 through December 5 (during business hours 9am to 4pm) to vote for their “favorite tree.” A cookie and punch party is planned for all participants on Saturday, December 13th. The trees will be distributed by the youth groups to elderly shut-ins or needy families. Call Charlene (387-5456 x 7) or Rae (387-3666) if you know of a family or elderly person in need of Christmas cheer! I take this opportunity to thank Rae Allen for her help and support with this yearly event. Much of the success of this event can be attributed to her efforts. 

Holiday gifts: The history books created by the History Center are the perfect hostess gift or for the “hard to buy for family and friends” over the holidays. Stop by and pick one up at the town hall or village offices. (World War 1, World War 11, Veterans serving from 1945 to 1960, Sandy Pond Memories 1 and 2, History of  Lacona Village 125 years, Sandy Creek Village History 130 years, Abandoned Cemetery books, Early Sandy Creek History and the Oswego County Fair 150 years) All are reasonably priced.
The Historians Office and History Center is open every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Stop in or call for an appointment. Call 387-5456 x 7 or E-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      
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